## REGULAR MEETING

## TARENTUM RECREATION BOARD

**FEBRUARY 25, 2020** 

The meeting was opened by President, Carrie Fox with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:00 p.m.

Board members attending were: Hugh Fox, Loraine White, President Carrie, Rebecca May and Barbara Magnetta.

Motion was made by Hugh seconded by Loraine, it was approved unanimously.

Treasurer's report: There is a balance of \$6,117.92 and our budget has \$8,180.93 left.

Motion by Becky to approve Treasurer's report, seconded by Barbara, approved unanimously.

Loraine asked the question whether the public is invited to our meetings. Carrie explained that the meeting is an opened meeting and is advertised monthly.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

Carrie reported that a letter had been in her mail box that was left by a resident commending her as a member of council and everything she does for the betterment of the borough. After running it by the solicitor, she asked council if she could use it for the recreation board. Carrie said she sent him a thank you and now we have to decide what to do with the money. A thousand dollar gift was given to our President.

Several suggestions were taken under advisement. Members will discuss this matter in the future.

Carrie also reported on the Valentine's luncheon. The profit realized from this event was, \$343.97. All receipts, etc. are in our packet.

The idea of new t shirts was brought up suggesting ours are getting very worn. After a short discussion, Loraine made a motion to border new shirts, Becky seconded and the motion was passed unanimously.

Gina suggested having another Steeler basket or cooler made up to raffle off again at concerts. Hugh made a motion to go ahead with this basket or cooler, Gina seconded. A vote was taking and it was passed unanimously.

Easter Egg Hunt: Carrie asked that any of the board members would like to be there to just show up at 9:00 a.m., since the Ladies of the Moose handle this event. Parents should be told to bring their cameras to take pictures with the bunny.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

MAGAZINE: Carrie explained that she and Hugh felt the price of the advertisements should be lowered so that more people could place an ad. Prices will be slashed for instead an ad presently costing \$195. will now be \$125. Carrie and Hugh suggested we pass a policy and mission statement for the magazine. Hugh made a motion to do so, Gina seconded and the board passed it unanimously. Gina also

suggested possibly doing an update on the Recreation Board in the latest edition coming out of the magazine.

CASINO TRIP: Carrie reported she is still working on getting a bus. It's very difficult to find a tour bus at a reasonable price, we have to watch the cost, some are extremely expensive. She will have more to share about this event at a later date, when she investigates this further.

ADJOURMENT: Becky made the motion, Hugh seconded.

Next meeting will be March 24, 2020,